
March 19, 2003

MEMORANDUM TO: Ledyard B. Marsh, Deputy Director
Division of Licensing Project Management
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

FROM: Travis L. Tate, Lead Project Manager, Bulletin 2002-02 /RA/
Division of Licensing Project Management
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

SUBJECT: COMPLETION OF PLANT-SPECIFIC LICENSING ACTIVITIES
ASSOCIATED WITH BULLETIN 2002-02, REACTOR PRESSURE
VESSEL HEAD AND VESSEL HEAD PENETRATION NOZZLE
INSPECTION PROGRAMS

On August 9, 2002, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) issued Bulletin 2002-02,
“Reactor Pressure Vessel Head and Vessel Head Penetration Nozzle Inspection Programs,” to
the industry requesting that licensees operating pressurized water reactors (PWRs) provide
information related to their reactor pressure vessel (RPV) head and vessel head penetration
(VHP) nozzle inspection programs for their respective facilities.  On February 11, 2003, the
NRC issued an immediately-effective order to PWR licensees establishing interim inspection
requirements for RPV heads.  These enhanced inspection requirements supplement the
existing inspection and other requirements in the American Society of Mechanical Engineers
Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code and NRC regulations.  Plant-specific TAC numbers have
been opened for activities associated with the order requirements.  As such, the NRC
requirements imposed by the order supersede all activities associated with Bulletin 2002-02.

This memorandum replaces a previous version dated March 14, 2003 (ML030640074), and
documents completion of all plant-specific licensing activities associated with Bulletin 2002-02. 
PWR project managers will receive guidance to closeout all plant-specific TAC numbers and
closeout of this multi-plant action will follow.
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